Hello Karen,
 
Thank you for your actions to organise this important Event.
 
Please note that the 'Remembrance Garden, Main Street is not a 'War Memorial' but a quiet place of reflection.
Note that all signage and traffic control is carried out by St Helens Council.
Last year the Police were in attendance as in the previous year 2023 some motorists ignored the road closure.
The Police should be invited to attend.
 
Pam Potter Garswood Primary, is usually the Head Teacher invited to speak, also The Parish Council Chair and MP David Baines.
The Parish Council 'Loudspeaker' would be useful to have for the speakers.
Where possible poppies should be on Lamp posts from 1st November and removed by the end of November.
 
The two largest Schools attending (usually St Mary's & Chapel End) should be allocated to the Labour Club, the remainder to The Public Hall.
The Labour Club Caterer Jennifer Shepard is usually booked for the event.
 
Thanks again for your work,
 
Regards,  Dennis 

